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PISA STUDY RESULTS ARE A CALL TO ACT NOW

The Australian Association of Mathematics Teachers (AAMT) is calling on the Commonwealth and State and Territory Governments, as well as other stakeholders, to provide policy and program responses to improve the quality of teaching in Australian schools and arrest the current decline in student performance.

The latest report of the OECD Programme for International Student Assessment (PISA) shows Australian students’ skills in mathematics and other key areas are slipping compared with the rest of the world.

The Commonwealth Government should establish a broadly-based expert group, including representatives of the relevant professional associations, to advise on programs and strategies says AAMT Chief Executive Officer, Mr Will Morony.
“It has been well established that the quality of the teacher is the main in-school influence on student performance,” said Mr Morony. “There are some great teachers in our classrooms, but there are too many without adequate qualifications in mathematics. We need to help those teachers upgrade their skills.”

Encouraging more students to study mathematics at the upper-secondary and tertiary levels and to take up teaching careers will also be key steps over the next few years, according to Mr Morony.

The AAMT believes that the universal adoption a coherent national curriculum will be an important first step in halting Australia’s education decline, as the PISA results show that the decline is more evident in some states than others.

“We’ve seen this decline coming for many years,” said Mr Morony. “We need careful and well-structured approaches to teacher professional learning for all teachers of mathematics.”

“The time for action has arrived. Governments, school systems and professional associations all need to work together if we’re going to improve student learning. The PISA results are clear and this issue cannot be ignored any longer,” added Mr Morony.

Other alarming results of the study are the continued relative lower performance of students in remote locations compared with those in metropolitan areas, and the continued comparative overall poor performance of Indigenous students.

While still currently performing above the OECD average, Australia was the only high performing country to show a significant decline in mathematical literacy since 2003.
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